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Remember: Printable 
versions to share found at 
https://afaofpa.org/weekly-
newsletter/   
Check Our Recent Blog Post 
“Can We Talk About the 
600,000 Dead? 
Check Our Recent Podcast: 
Karen England; PTA and 
Planned Parenthood 
News From Around PA 
On June 21st there will be a 
solidarity march -- Philly 
Queer March for Black Lives -
- beginning in Love Park.   

Philly Pride, and most other 
pride events will be virtual 
because of COVID-19.  Global 
Pride 2020 is on June 27th. 

The latest season of the pro-
gay “Queer Eye,” featured 
Noah Hepler, pastor of 
Evangelical Lutheran Church 
of the Atonement in Philly.  
He is the few “out gay” clergy 
within that denomination.  
Another nine Philly area 
residents will be showcased 
incoming episodes. 

Scott Township  (Allegheny 
County) Commissioner Paul 
Abel expressed his frustration 
over the COVID-19 reopening 
plan by making an off-camera 
comment aimed at PA Health 
Secretary Dr. “Rachel” Levine, 

"I tell you, I am tired of 
listening to a guy dressed up 
like a woman."  Two days 
later his fellow 
commissioners issued a 
statement assuring the public 
“Commissioner Abel’s 
opinions and views are not 
those of ours.”  Some LGBTQ+ 
activists are demanding Scott 
Township pass a so-called 
non-discrimination ordinance 
which extends special rights. 

News From National Scene 
Twenty-eight Congressional 
Democrats have sent a letter 
to the US Department of 
Education (DOE) demanding 
DOE reject its recent order to 
Connecticut’s state athletic 
association because it 
“discriminate against 
transgender youth” by 
insisting that girls sports be 
limited to biological females. 

Aunt Jemima is gone and her 
great-grandson is outraged 
she will be erased from 
history.  Uncle Ben’s rice is 
gone and now Eskimo Pie will 
be no more!  "We are 
committed to being a part of 
the solution on racial 
equality, and recognize the 
term is derogatory,"  head of 
marketing has announced!  
Do most Americans think of 
race as they eat these? 

The 77 year-old Michigan 
barber who kept his shop 
open despite the governor’s 
COVID-19 lockdown orders 
has had his license reinstated.  

Support for “Gay Pride 
Month” has been announced 
through the social media 
accounts of Sesame Street, 
Nickelodeon and Cartoon 
Network.  It tells kids ‘gay is 
ok”  and you may have been 
born in the wrong body. 

Tennessee has passed a bill 
banning abortions after six 
weeks, when an unborn 
baby’s heart first starts to 
beat.  The governor will sign it 
and the ACLU has promised 
to challenge it!  Expecting a 
legal challenge, legislators 
implemented a safety feature 
that would “automatically 
enact abortion bans at 8, 10, 
12, 15, 18, 20, 21, 22, 23 and 
24 weeks of gestation” 
should a court strike down 
the six-week ban!! 
We are a non-profit organization 
that is totally dependent upon 
financial gifts from our supporters.  
You can give online 
https://afaofpa.org/donate/   
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